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Suddenly, it seems like everyone is enrolling in community-supported agriculture (CSA) and shopping the local farmer’s market. Both are great ways to support farmers in your area while getting the best, freshest, local and environmentally sound products. Many of the offerings would not be available in traditional grocery stores because they are more perishable than grocery-store varieties, have short seasons, require more intensive farming practices with uncertain financial rewards, or appeal only to a specific segment of shoppers. 
Because participation in farmers markets is on the upswing, there is an increased variety of vendor products in many locations throughout Kentucky. The Kentucky Department of Agriculture reports more than 155 markets will sell local products this year, and applications continue to be submitted. This greater scope allows farmers markets to appeal to a broader clientele. In some market locations, sheep and goat cheeses, soaps, seafood, and fresh flowers join the stalwarts of honey, meats, eggs, produce and fruit. Check your local market to see which new vendors have been added to your market and what goods they sell.
In community-supported agriculture, farmers offer products at a pre-determined price (paid in advance or by installment) before the season begins. The recipient gets a weekly CSA box that contains varying amounts of produce, reflecting the true seasonality and unpredictability of farming. 
A CSA is a great way to broaden your horizons by boldly signing up for this weekly surprise. It increases spontaneity and creativity in the kitchen, since the box will vary according to what your farmer has available that day. If you buy the same ingredients week after week, season after season, a CSA will jolt you out of this shopping rut. It’s also a good way to get in touch with the rhythm of the growing season, as ramps, a type of spring onion, and asparagus in early spring are replaced by mums, pumpkins and gourds as the season draws to a close in the fall.
Each will appeal to different people and families. Shopping at a farmers market allows the flexibility to pick and choose items; a CSA provides a set amount of the farmer’s best. Both options are excellent means to support the health of your family, community, and local economy.
For more information, contact the (YOUR COUNTY) Cooperative Extension Service.
Educational programs of the Cooperative Extension Service serve all people regardless of race, color, sex, religion, disability or national origin. 
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